
THE ORDER OF WORSHIP 

ENTRANCE 
 

GATHERING  
 

PRELUDE                “Marchin’ On Up        I. Watts, R. Lowry 
                                Libby Watts, oboe         arr. Mark Hayes 
                              Olivia Carchia, piano      
 

WELCOME  
 

*CALL TO WORSHIP    
     On this Heritage Sunday,  
     we gather to remember who we are. 
 We are the story of God’s grace in this place. 
     From Aldersgate Street to Tyler Avenue  
     God’s grace flows among us,  
     guiding us to notice and participate  
     in God’s unfolding story of love in our midst. 
 We are the story of God’s grace in this place. 
     We have seen troubles, conflict,  
     and fear within and outside these walls,  
     yet God remains as our faithful guide. 
 We are the story of God’s grace in this place. 
     We have been part of spreading God’s love  
     in this community, rejoicing when we witness  
     lives transformed, families nurtured,  
     and neighbors caring for one another. 
 We are the story of God’s grace in this place. 
     Today may we celebrate all that God has done and  
     continues to do in our midst as we remember and renew  
     our commitment to take part in God’s story in this place. 
 We joyfully answer the call  
 to live out God’s story of grace in this place! 
 

*COLLECT           Linda Clifford 
 
*HYMN 196 UMH  “Come, Thou Long Expected Jesus”  

CHILDREN’S MESSAGE                      Pastor Jan 

 
PRAYERS OF THE COMMUNITY 
 
895 UMH LORD’S PRAYER  
 

PROCLAMATION AND RESPONSE 
 

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION                         
 

GOSPEL READING              John 17:1-11  
 

NEW TESTAMENT READING                             Acts 1:6-14  
  
ANTHEM       "Smoky Mountain Gospel Medley"   
         Trad. arr. Allen  
 

SERMON    Discovering Jesus: Letting Go to Know 
         Jan Nicholson Angle 

 

*HYMN 2215  TFWS “Cares Chorus” 
 

OFFERTORY               
 

*DOXOLOGY 95 UMH 
 

SENDING FORTH 
 

*HYMN 413 UMH     “A Charge to Keep I Have”  
  
OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE   

 

*BENEDICTION     
 

 *POSTLUDE        
 
 

*Congregation invited to stand as you are able. 
 

 Prayer Request                           
Please  provide  information below:         

Person  placing the request:  

__________________ 

Prayer Requested for: 

Name: 

___________________ 

Their Need :___________ 

___________________ 

___________________ 

___________________ 

___________________ 

Are they family, friend,      

co-worker or neighbor?  

YES  or  NO 

May we share your prayer  

request in our bulletins and 

newsletters?     

YES  or  NO    

Email:________________ 

Phone:________________ 



Rev. Dr. Jan Nicholson Angle  

Minister 

Cell 540-589-9118 

Grove United Methodist Church 
1020 Tyler Avenue, Radford, Virginia 24141 

(540) 639-2807  email: radfordgroveumc@gmail.com 

May 21, 2023 
Seventh Sunday of Easter  

Heritage Sunday 
10:00 am 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER  

SERVING TODAY 
 

USHERS……………....Betsy Hagan, Banjo Williamson   

LITURGIST....………………………………Linda Clifford 

SOUND TECHNICIAN...........…….…....Barry Anderson 

ALTAR GUILD..………….Jean Carson & Carla Russell 

COUNTERS.……........….Susan Lesko, Tommy Fisher

                       & Susan Boggess 
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Pat Brown 

Organist 

Rev. Dr. Joe Borden 

Chancel Choir Director 

Libby Watts 

Handbell Choir Director  

Donna Alley 

Finance Assistant 

Lynn Wright  

Custodian 

Dana E. Watson 

Administrative Assistant 

Jim Harrison 

Pianist  

Ila Schepisi 

 Deacon in Residence 
 

Chris Dunn 

Bob Surber 

Shannon Nelson 

Pattie Crawford 

Amy Black 

Jim & Sonya Nicely 

Diane Pryor 

Renie Price 

Mildred Wall 

Doug Fitzpatrick 

Becky Ritter 

Carolee Bondurant 

Jim Radford  

Jim Keffer 

Corene Simms 

Sam Belcher 

Frankie Cook 

Drew DeHart 

Ovella Wade  

Shirley Alley 

Those homebound  

Those in assisted living 

mailto:groveumc1@verizon.net


Change for Children  
Offering Collection each Sunday in May 

Donating our loose pocket change will enable Change for 
Children grants to be awarded to support new and existing 
ministries with economically disadvantaged children (birth to 
age 12) and their families across our UM connection. 

Help make a difference by letting the jingle in your pockets 
find its way into our Change for Children offering jar located 
in the narthex. This mission opportunity is brought to you by 
Grove UMC Mission Team. 

TODAY, SUNDAY, May 21st 
O'Donnell Class, 9:15 am 

Worship, 10:00 am  
Nursery Ministry Meeting 11:30 am following worship 

 Celebration Ringers Practice, 4:30 - 5:00 pm  
New Spirit Ringers Practice, 4:50 - 6:00 pm 

(Overlap time allows both groups to practice together) 
 

MONDAY, May 22nd 
Book Group, 6:30 pm 

 

WEDNESDAY, May 24th 
Choir Practice, 7:00 - 8:00 pm 

 

THURSDAY, May 25th  
 Contemplative Prayer Meeting, 7:00 pm 

 

THIS WEEK AT GROVE 
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Meal Delivery Team needs HELP! 

Our goal is to have two people delivering each Saturday. 
Pick-up at Unity is 3:15-3:30 pm. You will usually finish by 5 
pm, depending on how long you visit. Please consider        
signing up for a  Saturday each month. Our members are 
blessed by the meal but more so by the visit from their Grove 
friends. Contact Martee (540 230-3194) to volunteer for this 
loving and rewarding ministry. 

Today, Sunday, May 21st Following Worship 
 

Do you have a passion for nursery and children’s ministries? 
You are invited to join us for lunch as we brainstorm how 
best to meet the needs of our children. 

Restrooms Out of Order  

The restrooms in the education wing are out of order due to 
repair-related water cut-off. We apologize for any                    
inconvenience this may cause. Please use the facilities in 
the administrative hallway. 

 Food Bank  

We encourage Grove members to donate to our Food Bank 
collection box. We are also seeking volunteers to help Anna 
and Bobby Frye deliver collected food to Radford Food Bank  
in downtown Radford during the week. Contact the church 
office (540) 639-2807 for more information. 
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